Narrator:

The recently renovated La Trobe University Borchardt Library and brand new Student Hub had their official opening today by The Hon Martin Ferguson MP, Vice-Chancellor Professor Paul Johnson, and Director of Academic Services, Bruce Carboon. The event was MC’d by Head Librarian Professor Ainslie Dewe.

Professor Paul Johnson:

The new library space really changes the way in which students can pursue their academic studies, and there fore we’re supporting students much more to engage with learning in a different way. The idea that the student comes to University, works on their own all the time in a class room or laboratory or the library is no longer what we want of students, and its no longer what the students want either, its certainly not what employers want. Employers want students who can communicate effectively, work in teams, go out and really contribute in the workplace.
Narrator:                                                                                                                  The Student Hub combines many non-academic student services into a single location. The building centralises a range of services including enrolment, car parking, cashiers and financial and transport services. 
Bruce Carboon:                                                                                                     What we saw was this opportunity to make a single focus point where students could start to gravitate towards if they ever have an issue or problem, and that should be really the first ‘port of call’. So we’re in that journey at the moment, we’ve started to merge some of these services together.
Narrator:

The Hub also includes a student lounge and provides informal learning spaces for students to relax, network and bring to life the ground level of the Thomas Cherry Building. The refurbished Library and new Hub are important steps towards modernising education.
The Hon, Martin Ferguson AM, MP:

From group learning and preparation of course presentations, to access to computers, the old days of stacks of books and individual cubicles are gone, and hence the re-furbishment of the library, it’s a better educational opportunity for our young people.
Narrator:

Funding for this was part of the Better Universities Renewal Fund from the Australian Government Department of Education, Employment and Workplace Relations. The University received a total of $10.8 million for these two projects, part of a massive construction program currently underway at La Trobe’s Melbourne campus which include the $288 million AgriBio the $94 million La Trobe Institute of Molecular Sciences.
END
